
 

 

 

 

 

 

23 October 2023 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
I am contacting you this week to highlight some important changes regarding the recording of attendance 
and punctuality to school for all students on roll at Alsop High School. School attendance remains a crucial 
area for all students as the link between school attendance and attainment is proven, and it is clear that 
some students are limited in their progress by the fact that too many students are not in school on too many 
days. 
 
Students who attend Alsop High School have an attendance target of 97% and any level of attendance below 
this is not an acceptable level of attendance. Where attendance reaches 95%, this means that almost two 
whole weeks of important learning has been missed over the academic year. Where attendance reaches 
90%, students achieve, on average, 1 full GCSE grade below their expected grade, and when attendance 
reaches 85% it increases to 2 full GCSE grades, and so on.  It goes without saying that low attendance leads 
to a reduced likelihood of students gaining the GCSEs that they deserve. 
 
Important Changes to Attendance and Punctuality 
 
Following recent changes to Government guidance, for any students arriving to school after 9am in the 
morning, I am informing you of how these may affect some of our families.  As I have already said in this 
letter, attendance to school for some students is below where it should be.  However, far too many students 
also arrive to school after 8.20am, missing vital learning and preparation time (see over) and missing the 
opportunity to embed good habits essential for life in work.  
 
Where students arrive in school after 9.00am (30 minutes after the register opens) in the morning, students 
are now required to receive a U mark on the register which is classed as an unauthorised absence for the 
morning.  This means that your child will be classed as absent from school in the morning if they arrive after 
this time, even if they arrive at this time, and it will be classed as an unauthorised absence. Furthermore, any 
family where their child is late for 10 days, and receives a U mark on the register, is at risk of receiving a 
Fixed Penalty Notice. Any genuine reasons for lateness will require medical evidence, etc for the absence to 
be authorised. You can address this, however, by ensuring your child arrives promptly to school for 8.20am 
and I would like to thank you in advance for your support in this matter. 
 
These new arrangements will begin after the half term break (W/C 6 November 2023), and we have decided 
to phase them in gradually, with the cut off time starting at 10.00am in the first instance.  However, I would 
like to make it clear that this is not the target start time to school. Students are expected to be on site by 
8.20am, and these new arrangements will be rigorously enforced to ensure they are consistently applied. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
Mr J Thompson 
Assistant Headteacher 



 


